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Meeting Tues Jan 11th   - 7pm @ The Club Shed
****GROOMER COMMITTEE MEETING @ 6PM
Happy New Year!!!  
Groomer Committee:  It was decided at the November meeting to form a committee to investigate the purchase of a new groomer or possibly a 2nd groomer. This committee will meet @ 6pm each month, prior to our regular meeting.  Committee members are Gary Drewek, Mike Verpoorten, Evan Lang, Dave Frane, Peter Paul, Glen Mucha and Cheryl Feltz.
Our current groomer has been outfitted with the new “SNARS” Groomer tracking equipment mandated by the state for all snowmobile clubs.
The club is also looking to train more members to learn how to groom trails and operate the groomer.  If you have some spare time, and would be interested  in becoming a groomer operator please contact Gary Drewek for more information.
AWSC Scholarship- It’s never too early for seniors to be thinking about applying for scholarships.  If your family is a member of our club, you are eligible to apply for the various AWSC Scholarships that are available. Check out the AWSC website www.awsc.org for application and eligibility rules. Our own Emily Mueller received one last year!
Memberships – The majority of our members have renewed their memberships for the 2021-2022 snow season.  As of this writing the Poniatowski Dare Devils has 74 family memberships registered with the AWSC.  If you have not received the yellow membership card or an email from the AWSC please let me(Marcia Paul) know. Your membership number does not change from year to year but does expire June 30th of every year now. 
NEWSLETTER – If you currently receive the newsletter via snail mail and would like to receive it in an Email please send me an email at pjpmlp03@gmail.com and let me know.  Even if you do not want to receive it in an email, I would like to collect all your email addresses to update the AWSC data bank on our club members.  ASWS does not share emails with anyone, strictly for communicating with current members. Occasionally we need to update the club on something but with the cost of mailing these days we opt to use emails and Facebook to notify members of anything that occurs in between meetings.
JANUARY EVENTS:
· January 8th:  Pizza Party 6pm.  Evan Lang and Cheryl will be making homemade grilled pizzas at the club shed Saturday night.  Bring the family and some snacks or dessert and enjoy an evening of hanging out with fellow club members. Beer and soda will be provided.
· January 22nd: Vintage Sled Ride meet at the club shed @ 10 am. Thank you Mike Verpoorten for leading and organizing the ride that will take us to Last Straw Bar/ Baltz Inn for some of Mike’s special recipe Chili lunch, and back to the club shed.  

December $25.00 winner was Gary Drewek  


THINK SNOW!!!!
